
Unified School District #404 
Riverton School Board Regular Meeting 

Riverton Board of Education Office 
Thursday, April 12, 2018 

6:30 P.M. 
 

The regular school board meeting of the Board of Education, Unified School District #404, was held on 
April 12, 2018 at 6:30 P.M. in the Riverton Board of Education Office. 
 
Mr. Tim Wilson called the meeting to order.  Members present: Mr. Tim Wilson, Mr. Danny Anderson, 
Mr. Greg Walker, Mrs. Judy Adams, Mrs. Kristin Greer, Ms. Amy French and Mr. Gary Neal. A seven 
member board. 
 
CONSENT AGENDA 
 
Mrs. Judy Adams moved to approve the following consent agenda: 
 

1. April 12, 2018 school board meeting agenda with the following additions: II-A: 
Request to Appear: Scott and JP Rutledge. 

 
2. Regular U.S.D. school board meeting minutes for March 8, 2018.  

 
3. March 31, 2018 Treasurer report by Royce Donaldson, Treasurer, U.S.D #404.  

 
4.   March expenses totaling:   $ 231,076.23 

 
Mr. Danny Anderson seconded; carried unanimously. 
 
REQUEST TO APPEAR 
 
Mr. Scott Rutledge and JP Rutledge addressed board about the possibility of adding Cross Country Track. 
The board directed Mr. Berry to gather additional information on this topic and report back to the board 
next month. 
 
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 
Mr. Chad Harper, High School Principal, reported on the MS/HS combined choir performance, blood 
drive, Spring sports, State Assessments, CNC Music at Baxter, club activities, State Archery competition, 
Parent-Teacher Conferences.  
 
Mr. Chad Harper, High School Principal, gave the board information he gathered on various schools with 
Ag Ed programs.  The District will continue to explore this topic and look at various ways to address the 
concerns/needs previously presented by Mr. Jacob Larison at the March meeting. 
 
Mrs. Shelly Livingston, Assistant High School Principal, presented the board with the proposed High 
School Student Handbook changes for 2018-19 school year. 
 
Mr. Zach Martin, Middle School Principal, reviewed the proposed Middle School Student Handbook 
changes for the 2018-19 school year. 
 



Mr. Adam Thomasson, Assistant Elementary Principal, reported on the upcoming Show Off City and 
Book Fair on April 23rd.   
 
Mr. Adam Thomasson, Assistant Elementary Principal, reported on the recent Kindergarten Round Up. 
 
SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT 
 
Mr. Todd Berry, Superintendent, gave the board a legislative update.  
 
Mr. Todd Berry, Superintendent, reported that Governor Jeff Colyer will be in the District on Tuesday, 
April 17th. 
 
Mr. Todd Berry, Superintendent and Mr. Bart Dugan, Maintenance/Transportation Director reviewed the 
current schedule of buses and gave the board an estimate on the cost of a new bus. 
 
Mr. Todd Berry, Superintendent and Mr. Bart Dugan, Maintenance/Transportation Director reviewed the 
options for the upcoming track maintenance and replacing a couple of the District’s older vehicles. 
 
Mr. Greg Walker moved to take a ten (10) break from 8:25 p.m.-8:35 p.m. Mr. Tim Wilson seconded; 
carried unanimously. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 
 
Mrs. Judy Adams moved to go into executive session to discuss employment recommendations, pursuant 
to the non-elected personnel exception under KOMA, for ten (10) minutes and the open meeting will 
resume in the boardroom at 8:50 p.m.  Mr. Gary Neal seconded; carried unanimously. The board retained 
Mr. Todd Berry, Mr. Zach Martin and Mr. Adam Thomasson. 
 
The board returned to open meeting at 8:50 p.m. 
 
Mrs. Judy Adams moved to go into executive session to discuss employee compensation, pursuant to the 
non-elected personnel exception under KOMA, for five (5) minutes and the open meeting will resume in 
the boardroom at 8:55 p.m.  Mr. Gary Neal seconded; carried unanimously. The board retained Mr. Todd 
Berry. 
 
The board returned to the open meeting at 8:55 p.m. 
 
RESIGNATIONS 
 
Mrs. Judy Adams moved to accept the following resignations: 
 
 Nicole Bishop Hance-Middle School ELA teacher 
 Devin Hance- Strength & Conditioning teacher 
 Adam Thomasson-Assistant Girls Basketball Coach 
 
Mrs. Kristin Greer seconded; carried unanimously. 
 
 
 
 



VACANCIES 
 
Mrs. Judy Adams moved to hire the folllowing for the 2018-19 school year: 
 

 Sophia DeSilva-Middle School ELA teaching vacancy.   
 Linda Wassom-Assistant Elementary Principal  

 
Mr. Gary Neal seconded; carried unanimously. 
 
KANSAS READING ROADMAP SUMMER STAFF  
 
Mr. Danny Anderson moved to approve the following KRR Summer School assignments: 
 
 Jennifer Edwards-Program Coordinator 
 Lori North-ISR K/1 
 Robin Harnar-ISR ⅔ 
 Brenda Honeycutt-SRAV 
 Beth Shockley-Math 
 Nicole Procino-Math 
 Kyndra Lunderman-IIR 
 Natasha Sherwood-HC 
Subs will likely be Tyne Plauche and Teresa Greninger 
 
Mrs. Judy Adams seconded; carried unanimously. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
Mr. Tim Wilson moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:00 p.m.  Mrs. Judy Adams seconded; carried 
unanimously. 
 
The next regularly scheduled board meeting will be Thursday, May 10th at 6:30 p.m. in the Board of 
Education Office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  Tim Wilson    Susie Nowlin 
  Board President    Board Clerk 
 


